
February 1, 2016

Ms. Lisa Abbey
Director of Business Services
Livonia Public Schools
15125 Farmington Road
Livonia, MI 48154

RE: Contract Award Recommendation for Construction Re Bids
Grant/Hoover/Randolph Lower Elementary Schools

Dear Ms. Abbey:

This letter transmits an update from Plante Moran Cresa (PMC) as it relates to the assignment to assist
and advise Livonia Public Schools (LPS) in its selection of Prime Contractors for the Projects listed above.
This update represents the mutual efforts of PMC, McCarthy & Smith, French Associates, LPS
administration and staff (the Bond Team) to present a framework in order to identify, evaluate and
recommend Prime Contractor firms for this Project.

In November 2015 and January 2016, Construction Documents were formally issued and made available.
An advertisement for bids was published in a local newspaper and also posted to the required
State of Michigan websites.

On January 25, 2016 bid proposals were received for two bid categories of work which were not
included in the previous award recommendations in January 2016. Interviews were held over the next
week and were attended by various members of the Bond Team.

Upon completion of the interviews, and after subsequent clarifications and discussions, the Bond Team
is recommending the firms listed in McCarthy & Smith‘s Award Recommendation Letter dated January
29, 2016 for contract award. Including hard construction, CM fees and costs, and construction
contingency dollars, the total Project award recommendation equals $258,298. The total REVISED
project award recommendation equals $9,792,325. This does not include any Alternates at this time.

For the Prime Contractors, the costs for this work will be detailed in AIA Contract A132 – 2009 Standard
Form of Agreement between Owner and Contractor. The CM costs and fees will be detailed in
Amendment #06 to AIA – C132 – 2009 Standard Form of Agreement between Owner and Construction
Manager, both pending final review and approval by district legal counsel.
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The Project Team is available at the Board’s convenience to answer any questions regarding bidding, the
proposals, interview process, or the recommendations of the Bond Team. Please direct all questions
through me via email.

Sincerely,

PLANTE MORAN CRESA

Paul Theriault, PE, LEED AP
Senior Vice President

Enclosures: Budget Summary
Award Recommendation Letter
Summary of Costs
Bid Tabulations
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Building Budget Actual Variance
Grant Elementary 2,172,523$ 2,960,904$ (788,381)$
Hoover Elementary 2,254,066$ 2,667,298$ (413,232)$
Randolph Elementary 2,431,468$ 2,839,724$ (408,256)$
Totals 6,858,057$ 8,467,926$ (1,609,869)$

Building Budget Actual Variance
Grant Elementary 173,802$ 218,122$ (44,320)$
Hoover Elementary 180,325$ 212,837$ (32,512)$
Randolph Elementary 194,517$ 215,940$ (21,423)$
Totals 548,644$ 646,899$ (98,255)$

Building Budget Actual Variance
Grant Elementary 206,777$ 236,900$ (30,123)$
Hoover Elementary 214,538$ 213,400$ 1,138$
Randolph Elementary 231,423$ 227,200$ 4,223$
Totals 652,738$ 677,500$ (24,762)$

Building Budget Actual Variance
Grant Elementary 2,553,102$ 3,415,926$ (862,824)$
Hoover Elementary 2,648,929$ 3,093,535$ (444,606)$
Randolph Elementary 2,857,408$ 3,282,864$ (425,456)$
Totals 8,059,439$ 9,792,325$ (1,732,886)$

Hard Construction

CM Fees/Costs

Construction Contingency

Total Project Costs

GRANT, HOOVER, RANDOLPH BUDGET SUMMARY



24317 Indoplex Circle, Farmington Hills, MI 48335  Phone 248-427-8400  Fax 248-427-8401  info@mccarthysmith.com 

 
January 29, 2016 
 
Lisa Abbey, Director of Business Services 
Livonia Public Schools 
15125 Farmington Road 
Livonia, MI  48154 
 
RE: Livonia Public Schools – 2013 Bond Program 
 Bid Package #4 – Grant, Hoover and Randolph Elementary School Remodeling Projects 
SUBJ: Contract Award Recommendation Award #2 for Bid Extension  
 
Dear Ms. Abbey,  
 
On Monday, January 25 at 12:00 p.m., sealed bids were received and publicly opened for the above referenced 
project.  In attendance for the bid opening were representatives from McCarthy & Smith, Inc. and interested 
bidders.  Bids were opened, recorded and tabulated.  
 
The project team conducted post bid interviews with the each of the qualified bidders for each bid division of 
work.  During the post bid interview, the project team reviewed the scope of work, project schedule, manpower 
requirements, and specified materials with each of the contractors.  Based upon the project team’s review of 
the proposals and bidders, we propose the following recommendations to Livonia Public Schools for contract 
award: 
 

Bid Division 109: Roofing 
Steve Eskelinen 
ESKO Roofing & Sheet Metal 
14000 Simone Drive 
Shelby Townhsip, MI  48315
 Base Bid  $ 68,800.00 
 PLM Bond (Westfield Insurance Company) $ 1,200.00 
 TOTAL $ 70,000.00 

Bid Division 115: Metal Studs/Drywall/EIFS* 
Nathan Burless 
Ann Arbor Ceiling and Partition  
5075 Carpenter Road 
Ypsilanti, MI  48197
 Base Bid  $ 164,000.00 
 PLM Bond (The Continental Insurance Company) $ 1,165.00 
 TOTAL $ 165,165.00 

 * Second Bidder.  Due to scheduling and required man power second bidder is 
recommended. 

TOTAL AWARD RECOMMENDATION AMOUNT: $ 235,165.00 

I trust the above recommendation meets the approval of the administration and the Board of Education.  I will 
be in attendance at the February 1, 2016 board meeting to address any questions or concerns that may arise. 
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Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
McCarthy & Smith, Inc.  
 

Steve Banchero 
 
Steve Banchero 
Sr. Project Manager 
 
cc: Mr. Paul Theriault, Plante Moran Cresa 
 Mr. Scott Smith, Plante Moran Cresa 
 Ms. Keti Mitevska, French Associates 
 Mr. Bill McCarthy, McCarthy & Smith, Inc. 
 Ms. Lisa Bondy, McCarthy & Smith, Inc. 
 File  
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